




Recommendation #4: 

Revise the Manual to include updated policies and procedures. 

NYSDOL 180-day Response: 

A new Child Labor Manual with updated procedures, timelines, and techniques 
has been drafted and is planned to be finalized and released by January 1 st, 
2025. 

NYSDOL will begin a complete overhaul of the Labor Standards Investigator 
Manual starting September 1 st, 2024. The goal of this overhaul is to standardize 
and format the Labor Standards Investigator Manual into subject specific 
electronic manuals, including non-field investigative work, for Worker Protection 
that will be reviewed for updates quarterly. Program leadership will review 
sections of the manual and propose edits that will be reviewed by Counsel's 
Office and the Executive Deputy Commissioner before being issued to the staff. 
Individual sections will be issued to staff as they are completed. 

Recommendation #5: 

Ensure claim and 'cases information in the WPM includes all relevant data, including 
but not limited to dates of events/activities and investigator's not�s. 

NYSDOL 180-day Response: 

Every month, Chief Labor Standard Investigators audit all closed cases to ensure 
all relevant data and activities are uploaded to the case file. Currently 100% of 
closed cases are audited. In the future, audits for districts with more than 1 O 
cases closed will transition to a statistically relevant sampling of cases. Errors or 
omissions are currently being discussed with District Supervisors and trends or 
patterns of non-compliance will be addressed with investigators, along with 
feedback to correct inadequacies during six-month check-ins and annual 
performance reviews when needed. 

Recommendation #6: 

When investigators leave Department employment, ensure their cases are 
reassigned in a timely manner. 

NYSDOL 180-day Response: 

The enhancement to WPM will also allow cases to be unassigned when an 
investigator leaves employment or if an investigator's caseload is too large. 
These unassigned cases can be easily tracked in WPM and reassigned to other 
staff when appropriate. A monthly report with all open cases, including 
unassigned cases, is emailed directly to Supervisors to ensure cases are 
monitored timely for reassignment. 
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